

## UPDATED STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURES (SOP) FOR INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS ARRIVAL

Saturday, 15th August 2020

Dear Students,

Please note that we have an updated SOP for the arrival of APU/APIIT International Students to Malaysia. Please see attached APU SOP and also EMGS SOPs for all returning students.

All new or progression students who have not received their electronic Visa Approval Letter (eVAL) should wait until it is issued. We will keep you informed once the eVAL is issued and the arrival is allowed for students with eVAL.

Some international students have received the Travel Authorisation Approval in this week and will start to return to Malaysia from next week. Some of your applications are under processing, and we will be in touch with you soon as soon as approval is received.

Important Note: All costs (COVID-19 PCR test and expenses during quarantine) shall be borne by the applicant. Failure to bear the quarantine costs or any monies due to the Government of Malaysia, the applicant's active pass will be cancelled, blacklisted in Immigration system and issued with Notice of 'Not To Land' (NTL) for deportation.

Please click the links below to view/download:

- APU/APIIT Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) for Arrival of International Students to Malaysia
- <u>EMGS Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) for Arrival of International Students to Malaysia</u>

We have resumed classes on campus for July 2020 in stages for various levels, based on the latest guidelines & SOPs by the Ministry of Higher Education (MOHE) allowing up to a maximum of 30% of the total population on campus at any one time.

All intakes which are in session right now and those commencing in Aug & Sep, their semesters will be held via **Hybrid Mode** – this means that students will still continue to have the option of either **attending classes physically on campus** or **Online via Microsoft Teams**. As such, those who are unable to return to campus for classes will still be able to continue following classes in Online Learning mode, at least until the end of the semester. At the same time, some modules will continue with fully online lectures due to the strict social distancing requirements limiting the number of students on campus at any point in time.

Last Updated: 15th August 2020

If you have any queries related to arrival SOPs, please contact <a href="mailto:arrivals-control@apu.edu.my">arrivals-control@apu.edu.my</a> .  We look forward to we looms you soon. Please stoy sefe and propers well for your travel to Melayein.
We look forward to welcome you soon. Please stay safe and prepare well for your travel to Malaysia.
APU Arrivals Control Centre
Last Updated: 15th August 2020